ADQG January 25,2012 Newsletter

2011/2012 Guild Executive

President	Katrina Kahn	Website	Cathy Rodger
Vice-President	Annette Tobalt	Raffles	Suzanne DeJoode
Past President	Penny Wall		
Treasurer	Barb Darlow	Block of the Month	Winnie Masson
Secretary	Joyce Murray	Program Chairs	Rennie Hickey Lori Redman
Membership	Chris Gordon	Refreshment Team	Pat Campbell
Library	Joan Miller		Agathe Kurt
Publicity	Marilyn Erskine		Rita Williams
Photography	Lori Redman	Newsletter	Susan Watt

A word from our President:

Hi all!

What a great first half of our guild year! I hope that everyone has been enjoying the program so far. Our preemie quilt drive is off to a great start with several preemie quilts already submitted. Don't forget that Eversoft has donated many battings for our drive so if you would like to sign some out, we will have them at the meeting. Our preemie quilt work bee is coming up in April.

Also, our Jelly Roll Race evening is fast approaching so if you are submitting 2.5" strips of 100% quilter's cotton, from selvage to selvage, we would love to have them all in by the next meeting so that we can get them sorted into groups. We need to sort them out before the meeting so that we can get to the sewing at the start of the meeting. We will need to break into teams so if you don't mind bringing a sewing machine and/or iron please let me know at the meeting.

See you soon! Katrina Kahn President

CHARITY PROJECT:

We will be picking a day to come in to the library to work on preemie quilts to give to the hospital.

Possibly, we will pick a Sunday after Christmas.

We are having our Jelly Roll Race at our March meeting.

If you would like to participate please bring 3 strips of

material 21/2" x the width of the material to each meeting.

If everyone brings in 3 or more each meeting we should

have enough have enough.

Fruits of our Labour Quilt Competition and Show

Owen Sound Ontario

Submission Deadline: August 3, 2012 Location: Victoria Park, 10th St. E. Event Date: Sept. 6-8, 2012

Sept.6th, 2012 4:00 to 9:00 p.m. Sept. 7&8 10:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. There are four prizes for each of seven classes.

Owen Sound Agricultural Society

There are 7 categories of quilts from wall hangings to large quilts. The information will be available on line www.owensoundfallfair.com early in the new year or by contacting Gladys at gladysspennacchietti@gmail.com

Contact: Gladys Pennacchietta

Phone: 519-376-1437

Sites of Interest:

www.flarefabrics.ca

www.madaboutpatchwork.com

Friday March 30 – Sunday April 1, 2012

Etobicoke Quilter Guild Quilt Fever 2012

Friday 10-5pm, Saturday 10-5pm and Sunday 10-4pm 56 Neilson Park Drive, Etobicoke, Ontario (Dundas and Hwy# 427 = South of Bloor Come enjoy and be inspired by our artwork of fabric and texture. Our Juried show recognizes the talent and skill of both out machine and hand quilters.

Boutique, Vendors, Tea Room, Daily Prizes Quilt Raffle - 3 quilts are being raffled on April 1/12 - tickets \$2.00 each

Visit our Web Site and see a photograph of one of our Raffle Quilts with all the details regarding our Show. +wheel chair access available

Admission \$5.00 Contact: Donna Boksa Phone: 905 792-7632

Website: www.etobicokequiltersguild.co

<u>m</u>

The Quilter's Attic

Shirley Cavanagh

Custom Statler Machine Quilting

(613) 832-9319

srcavanagh@sympatico.ca

3532 Diamondview Rd, Kinburn, ON K0A 2H0

Upcoming meetings:

Our February meeting Michelle Gagne from Running stitch will give a talk on how to manage and organize you scrap material. Janu Milly is going to do a demo on hand quilting. Brenda is doing a basket with things to organize with for our raffle.

Garage Sale! Garage Sale! Garage Sale!

Please sign up for a table. Our Garage sale is set for February and we would like to see a lot of tables with things to sell.

Our March meeting is set aside for our JELLY ROLL RACE, so bring in your 2½ x width of fabric to next months meeting. The more strips the merrier. Our goal is to have enough for seven quilts. Let's see if we can do it.

The lecture for the April 25, 2012 guild meeting will be on: Fabric-How it is designed and Printed. (This will be a slide show)

The following day, Thursday April 26th Patti is scheduled to do a workshop on borders and binding. The topics she will be covering are: Easy mitered borders, easy multiple borders, flanges, matching mitered corners, partial pieced borders, professional machine binding.

The workshop will be held at the hall attached to Glad Tidings Church on Baskin Drive in Arnprior. Cost and times still to be arranged.

We encourage you to send details of any upcoming events to Susan Watt at swatt1@sympatico.ca or phone 613-622-1067. Any member is welcome to post a "For Sale" or "Wanted" notice for quilting, fabric and fibre art items. Shops and individuals who sell quilting-related goods and services may buy small ads (1/8th page) for \$5.00 per month.

In the event of inclement weather or meeting cancellation, please contact a member of the executive.

We ask you to please not park in the Church's parking lot as it is for church meetings only

